
As nonprofit leaders, it’s easy to put the needs of your organization ahead of your
well-being. The end of the year is the perfect time to pause, reflect, and refocus
on priorities that enhance both personal and organizational sustainability.

1. Value Yourself as a Leader

You are the cornerstone of your organization’s success. Recognize the
significance of your work and the unique skills you bring to the table. When doubt
creeps in—often in the form of imposter syndrome—remember that your passion
and perseverance are as important as expertise. Seek mentorship, celebrate your
growth, and don’t shy away from acknowledging your achievements.

2. Prioritize Life-Work Balance

The mission can’t thrive if you’re burnt out. Set boundaries that protect your
personal time. A healthy balance isn’t a luxury; it’s a necessity for long-term
impact. Encourage your team to do the same, modelling resilience as part of the
organizational culture.

3. Strengthen Board-Executive Relationships

Your board’s role includes supporting you as an Executive Director. Foster open
communication to ensure they understand the challenges you face and the wins
you achieve. Advocate for policies that prioritize your professional development,
fair compensation, and regular performance evaluations to align expectations.
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4. Encourage Boards to Value Leadership

Boards must view the Executive Director not just as an employee but as a
strategic partner. When board members invest in the well-being and
professional growth of the Executive Director, they set the tone for a
thriving organization. Regularly celebrate leadership achievements at
board meetings and publicly acknowledge the value of your leadership.

5. Celebrate Wins—Big and Small

As the year wraps up, take time to celebrate. Host an all-staff meeting to
reflect on milestones. Create space for individual and team recognition,
and don’t forget to include your accomplishments. These celebrations
energize teams and set the stage for the year ahead.

The nonprofit sector relies on leaders like you. By valuing yourself,
fostering supportive relationships, and celebrating progress, you can end
the year with gratitude and begin the next with renewed purpose.

Your leadership matters—take time to honor it.

Natalie Hagglund, Executive Director: director@s-caf.org
Julie Vess, Community Impact Director: outreach@s-caf.org

“It’s supposed to be hard. 
If it wasn’t hard, everyone would do it. 

The hard is what makes it great.”

Tom Hanks, A League of Their Own
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